[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.jpg]





                 
Housing Consumer
              
Education Center
                                                                      17 Kirk St., Lowell, MA 01852
                                                                      Telephone:  978-654-5609
                                                                      Fax:  978-459-0513
                                                                    www.comteam.org/hcec.htm








[image: image4.png]



Building Communities…Changing Lives





If the Board of Health condemns your building and orders you to vacate, the town is required to provide occupants with relocation assistance and a relocation payment for moving expenses. Tenants forced to leave their units due to violations of state sanitary code may apply for emergency assistance shelter from the local DTA office and may apply for emergency housing from the local housing authority.





What to do if your home has been condemned (Fro











(From MassLegal Help, Jennifer Dieringer 7/2008)


If a housing inspector finds that all or part of the building you live in is ‘unfit’ and that repairs cannot be made while you are living on the property, the Board of Health may issue a finding that the dwelling or portion of the dwelling is unfit for habitation. This finding may lead to the local Board of Health ordering that building be condemned, that the landlord close up the property, and that the occupants vacate the portion that is unfit. If the Board of Health condemns your building, legally, you do not have to move until after a judge orders you to move. 


If you want to fight the condemnation, you must appear in court for the condemnation hearing. You will get notice of the hearing from the local Board of Health, not from your landlord. Because these are considered emergency situations, you will often not have very much notice in advance of the hearing.





Right to a Hearing


If your local Board of Health intends to condemn your building, it must first send all occupants a written notice. This notice must tell tenants that the Board of Health will hold a hearing to consider whether the property or a specific part of the property should be condemned. The notice must also include a copy of the inspection report and tell you when the hearing is being held. 





At the hearing, the landlord, any occupant, or any other person affected may speak and oppose the condemnation. As a tenant, you may present witnesses and documents showing why the building should not be condemned. The best way to challenge a condemnation is to show that the property is structurally sound and can be safe if certain repairs are made. 
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Condemned Property      cont’d


(from MassLegal help, Jennifer Dieringer 7/2008)


You can do this by having a person who is trained to inspect residential property testify about the structural integrity of the building. 





If the inspector determines that the conditions are so dangerous that the tenants must immediately vacate the building, the tenants may be denied a hearing before the Board of health. The inspector must put this determination in writing.





Challenging an Order to Condemn





At the same or any time after a Board of health determines that a building is unfit for human habitation, it may issue an order to condemn. This order will state that the building must be vacated and that the landlord must close up.  As a tenant, you may challenge this order by going to court. There are several things you can do in court:





If the conditions are not too severe and your landlord has adequate funds, you can ask the judge to order the landlord to make repairs necessary to avoid condemnation


If the conditions are not too severe, but the landlord doesn’t have adequate funds, you can ask the judge to appoint a receiver and repair the property. 


If you are able to get an order that the repairs get made and the apartment can’t be condemned, you will probably need to leave your apartment for a period of time while repairs are being made. You may ask the judge to order your landlord or the town that is condemning the property to pay for a hotel room for you and your family. You may also ask the judge to make an order for a daily allowance to help you pay for food while you are displaced. 





If you have not already sought the help of an attorney, you should do so at this point. If, within one year of the order to condemn, an owner has not made the necessary repairs, the Board of health may order the building to be demolished. 














 











 






















































































National Grid Arrears Management Program


With the Fuel Assistance season closing soon, many households may start receiving shut-off notices. The Arrears Management Program (AMP) is designed to help customers manage their current energy bills while resolving past due debt. Through AMP, customers who have  a balance of at least $300 that is more than 60 days past due have the opportunity to eliminate the entire past due balance over the course of 12 or more months depending upon how much they owe.


National Grid will review the customer’s account billing history and will set a monthly budget payment based on the average of monthly bills. Once a payment amount is set, this amount will need to be paid on time each month to remain in the program.


When an AMP monthly payment is made, a portion of the past due balance will be eliminated, or ‘forgiven’, reducing the amount owed.


The amount that is forgiven each month is calculated by taking the total past due balance and dividing it by the number of months in the agreement. As long as the customer continues to make their AMP payment each month, 1/12 of the past due will be eliminated. After 12 months, the past due balance will be reduced to zero. If the arrears are greater than $1500, the length of the AMP agreement may be extended for more than 12 months.


Eligibility


Must be a National Grid residential customer in Massachusetts with active service.


The account balance must be $300 0r more and at least 60 days overdue.


The account holder must be enrolled in the National Grid Low Income Rate (R2)


The customer must pay their monthly budget amount on time each month.


The customer must not have previously participated in the AMP program.





Call National Grid at 1-866-580-7617



































 











If you would like to post any upcoming events, please let us know.


Foreclosure Prevention Workshops are held periodically. 


Contact 978-970-0600 x2


Financial/Smart Tenant Workshops Workshops conducted at CTI, 17 Kirk St. Lowell, each day at noon and on Wednesdays at 5 PM for those clients applying for financial assistance.  Workshops will be held in Lawrence at Lawrence Community Action every Tuesday at 9 AM. 305 Essex St. Lawrence, call 978-681-4905 to pre-register. Similar workshops will be held at Haverhill Community Action Thursdays beginning August at 9 AM, pre-register by calling Haverhill Community Action 978-373-1971.


Financial Coaches:  Carve out a financial plan that fits your income and expenses. You will create ways to reduce debt and increase your credit score. Office hours Monday-Friday 8:30 to % PM, until 7 PM on Wednesday. Please call for an appointment: Gail Fortes at 978-654-5676 or Sandra Diaz at 978-654-5725





Subsidized Housing Workshops - Every Friday at 1pm at 17 Kirk St. Lowell


GED Classes—Ongoing Enrollment:  Contact Mike at 978-654-5724.


Veteran’s Benefits Workshop On Wed. May 11 from 1o AM to 2 PM at Archambault Towers 657 Merrimack St. Lowell and Wednesday May 25 from noon to 10AM to 2 PM at Bishop Markham on South Street                              Contact Roland Cartier, Veteran’s Specialist at 978-654-5613


Smart Tenant Workshops are also conducted in Salem every Thursday at 10AM at 104 Lafayette Street, Salem MA at North Shore Community Development. A Subsidized Housing Workshop follows at the same address at 11 AM. To register, call 978-219-5384.


 CTI Employment Programs: Clients interested in getting assistance to secure employment, are being asked first to attend an information session. These sessions will be held every Tuesday and Thursday from 1 PM to 2 PM and on Wednesday evening from 6 PM to 7 PM in the conference room on the first floor of 17 Kirk Street. Questions, call 978-654-5606. Clients are requested to come 45 minutes early to do a pre-assessment. 


CTI’s Coordinated Family & Community Engagement (CFCE) is hosting some free family fun during April vacation. See Pumpernickel Puppets on April 20 at 10 AM in the Billerica Library 25 Concord Road. Call 978-671-0948 to register.  Animal World Experience will be held at the Tyngsboro Library April 20 from 1 PM to 2 PM. To register, call 978-649-7361


NEARLISTINGS.ORG is a service provided by CTI whereby landlords and tenants can hook up. Landlords have access to the site in order to post new apartment listings for Sec. 8 or non-Sec. 8 clients. Tenants can go and search for an apartment that suits their specific needs.  NEARLISTINGS.ORG is a convenient way to browse for affordable apartments and make contact with landlords eager to rent. NEARLISTINGS is easily accessible on line





.





Upcoming CTI Events
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